CHIEF EXECUTIVE’S DIRECTORATE

Budget Outturn Report 2002/03
1. 
STRATEGY & REGENERATION

The provisional outturn report for 2002/3 for Strategy & Regeneration Division shows an under spend of approximately £25k.

2. 
PERSONNEL & PERFORMANCE 
The provisional outturn report for 2002/3 for Personnel and Performance Division shows an over spend of approximately £56k.  The breakdown and the reasons for the net overspend are detailed below: 


Personnel 
The net budget after SLA income was as follows:-
	Plan
	Actual
	Favourable Variance

	- £132,110
	- £140,698
	£8,588


The favourable variance is made up by a number of minor under/over spend within budget heads.


Best Value and Performance

The budget was as follows: 

	Plan
	Actual
	Adverse Variance

	£222,760
	£223,515
	£755


There were a number of overspends on this group including the cost of the publication in the local press of the Best Value Report for 2002/03 of £5,766.24 for which there was no budget provision. This was however offset by unbudgeted SLA income leaving a net adverse variance of £755.


Communication and Public Relations

The net budget for this division was as follows:-

	Plan
	Actual
	Adverse Variance

	£137,190
	£200,658
	£63,468


The majority of this adverse variance i.e. £59k is made up of the excess of expenditure over income from the production and distribution of Salford People Newspaper.  The reasons for the overspend are listed below

· Printing cost budget £40k actual £139k (£99,000 over budget).

· The current average cost of printing an edition is £24k therefore six additions would require £144k.

· Postage cost budget £30k actual £40k (£10,000 over budget). The average cost of posting an edition is £6,600 therefore for sending out six additions the budget should have been £40k.

· Expenditure relating to the year 2003/04 amounting to £4,320 have been accounted for in the year 2002/03.  

· The production of the Salford Charter (for which there is no budget) cost £29k.

· The actual income from Salford People was £128k compared with the plan of £73k resulting in additional income of £55,000.

· Some further income relating to On In Salford is currently within the Education and Leisure budget. This is currently under review and could amount to approximately £10k.

3. 
SUMMARY AND IMPLICATIONS FOR THE FUTURE.

· The outturn figures for Personnel and Performance show an approximate overspend of £56k for the reasons outlined above.
· The cost of production and distribution of ON in Salford is currently not covered by an established budget. Potentially this means that future publications will not be funded and could result in an ongoing overspend.
· A report is due to be considered by the Salford People editorial board in July, concerning the future production of Salford People and ON in Salford. The recommendation from officers is that we work with a publisher to produce the magazine(s), with the publisher providing production skills and selling advertising space to fund the publication(s).
· A review of the current arrangements regarding income and expenditure relating to On in Salford could identify additional income. 
· Overall the net overspend within the Chief Executive’s Directorate amounts to £21k.
